PPG Meeting Minutes 20th March 2017 Museum Practice

Apologies received

Anton Gill, Roy Trevelion, Teresa Fitzgerald

Present

Christopher Morgan, David Murray, Grace Dedman, Anne Garrigues, Kathy Elliot (Camden CCG), Dr. Aura Zahan (Museum Practice)

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Our local CPPEG elections – and voting
* Kathy Elliot (attending) is lay member of Camden Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), and a member of Caversham PPG (Patient Participation Group). KE is a colleague of Becky Driscoll who is our PPG’s point of contact for all Camden CCG communications. (Becky could not come tonight).

Kathy E introduces the current elections taking place for CPPEG: Camden Patient & Public Engagement Group.

* Christopher Morgan, our surgery (Museum Practice) member is one of the 4 candidates to be elected CPPEG member

CM: 

Administration is effective here at MP - Museum Practice- (where it could be a barrier if not facilitated effectively).
Christopher M has attended Public meetings of the CPPEGroup and is interested in the possibility of working people at CamdenPPGroup.

CM was member of ‘Street Properties’ (different properties from Council estates), through which he gained experience of people with different views and different agendas (sic).

CM has been involved in ‘Collaborative’ services that came up at the Millenium (patients, professionals),  and was a member of Expert per Experience.
- - - 

Kathy Elliot explains that the CPPEG elections are 1st time elections in the South locality and the West. 

North locality doesn’t have any elections this time (members have already been elected).

Instructions to vote 

· You need to be a member of your local PPG

· Contact Becky Driscoll - to register with her so you can vote

· Becky’s tel: 0203 688 2456
· Becky’s email: becky.driscoll@camdenccg.nhs.uk
Deadline for voting is Monday 3rd April 2017, at 6pm

Elections results will be 10th April 2017.
Announced on the CCG website, also voters will be notified by email.

Doctor Aura Zahan offers Christopher M to come and talk to patients in the surgery waiting room. Reception can be involved and help.

CPPEG meetings are open to all GPs involved.

Next CPPEG meeting is 10th April 2017.

There is a prospect that some CPPEG meetings will be a mix of evening and day meetings.

* PPG forum
5.50pm  - time and place to be confirmed
Story telling on CCG website

Got few PPGs to share their stories. People share stories that worked for them in reference and in view of best practice.

On the CCG website some stories are being made into short videos.

Becky has a template for Museum Practice PPG members to tell their own story.

Anne G will forward the template to PPG once received from Becky D.

PPG’s newsletter 
Newsletter is distributed by Becky by either email or in hardcopies.

If you want to be sent hardcopies of the PPGs newsletter please contact Becky (see details above) to give her your postal address.

Grace Dedman (MP PPG) will be sent the newsletter in the post.

Suggestion

Shall we embed a link on the practice’s website (Museum Practice) for the PPG newsletter?

Other PPGs can have link shared but must be PPG member

* Expert per Experience still exists, of Diabetes programmes, there are even more of them now.

- - - 

CCG 
Part of NHS organisation and ensures local population has access to the right services. 
The funding is coming from the Department of Health.

GP practices will be commissioned by the CCG for the first time this year.

CCG funds maintain and ensure improvement of existing services with some few new services such as for example procuring Home Care. (Apply to Camden Council to have home care).
Example of new service CCG funded

‘Care Navigator’ service which helps coordinate services and people to work together differently.

The care coordinator will inform and organise care for patient.

Service is run by the voluntary sector and prioritised groups are frail and homeless.

* There is funding for buildings within the NHS.

Funding for the practice

* PPG can influence funding/fundraising for the surgery, Museum Practice

Becky Driscoll – Camden CCG, see contact details above – can be contacted with a supporting letter from our PPG. 

BD will let us know when the next window of opportunity is.
Action: 

List 2 or 3 things and improvements with Dr. Zahan that the practice needs, then contact Becky D for window of opportunity.

PPG workshop

29th March 2017

1.30 – 4.30 pm

Need one PPG member and one GP; Local Medical Committee organising.
Anne G is going to the workshop with Doctor Zahan.

- - - 

Camden CPPEG meetings 
Usually takes place at St Pancras Hospital, or last time it happened at the CRIC Center.
- - - 
Online registration 
NHS England aims at 10% of the patients being registered online for appointments and prescription renewals.

Museum Practice has 3% and is aiming at more.

- - -

Friends and Family feedback
Good feedback has been received. Dr. Zahan has more details of the results.
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